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(Appendices A, B and C refer)

Contact for further information:
Gary Halsall, Tel: (01772) 536989, Senior Democratic Services Officer, 
gary.halsall@lancashire.gov.uk

Executive Summary

The Health Scrutiny Committee will receive a presentation on progress made since 
the Next Steps on the NHS Five Year Forward View was published on 31 March 
2017.

The presentation will include details on the Sustainable Transformation Partnership 
(STP), Accountable Care Systems (ACS) and Local Delivery Plans (LDP) for the 
Lancashire and South Cumbria footprint.

Recommendation

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to note and comment on the update.

Background and Advice 

Representatives from Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria, Fylde and Wyre 
Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and Morecambe Bay CCG will be in 
attendance at the meeting to provide the Committee with an overview of the Next 
Steps on the NHS Five Year Forward View. The relevant extract from NHS 
England's Next Steps document is attached at Appendix A (Chapter 6 – Integrating 
Care Locally).

It is intended that members of the Committee will gain an understanding of:
i. The Sustainability and Transformation Partnership how this will be governed, 

financed and co-ordinated;
ii. How communities will engage with the process; and
iii. An Accountable Care System and what this will mean for Lancashire and 

South Cumbria.

In addition to these points, the Committee will also receive an update on Local 
Delivery Plans along with timescales and any deadlines associated with the 
transformation process. Furthermore, representatives in attendance at the meeting 
have been asked to provide details of known risks, challenges, emerging issues and 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/five-year-forward-view/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/five-year-forward-view/


opportunities and to suggest where the Committee can influence, add value or assist 
with the process.

Healthier Lancashire and South Cumbria's news release in response to the 
publication of the Next Steps on the NHS Five Year Forward View is set out at 
Appendix B. Appendix C is a letter from the STP Lead Officer, Dr Amanda Doyle 
OBE, detailing some of the partnership work taking place across the footprint.

The Health Scrutiny Committee is asked to note and comment on the update.

Consultations

N/A

Implications: 

This item has the following implications, as indicated:

Risk management

This report has no significant risk management implications.
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